
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      Committee of the Whole Agenda Communication 
 

 
 
Meeting Date:  8-12-2024 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item: Nofsinger Rd./Dallas Rd. Naming Recommendation 
 
Discussion: The Nofsinger realignment project is progressing nicely. A neighbor north of the bypass 
called with concerns regarding their address, bus pickup and driveway location. This discussion 
ultimately spurred another discussion internally regarding the section of the new roadway between 
Cruger Road and US 24. With existing Nofsinger remaining from Cruger to just south of US 24, the 
newly constructed roadway would cause some confusion if it were to be named Nofsinger as well.  
 
Staff consulted with IDOT, the postmaster, and the 911 addressing liaison. Staff reached out to the 
postmaster, who felt that the road should be Dallas Road from Cruger to US 24 and then remain 
Nofsinger on the north side of the Bypass.   IDOT had no opinion on the matter. The 911 addressing 
liaison strongly suggested that the new roadway construction should be named Dallas Road as well 
between Cruger Road and US 24. 
 
Fiscal Impact: There is no fiscal impact. 
 
Action Requested: Staff recommends that the section of new roadway between Cruger and US 24 be 
named Dallas Road. 
 
 


